

AUGUST 2025

PO BOX 76, WYOMING, IA 52362 141 W. MAIN STREET TELEPHONE 563-488-3970 FAX 563-488-3976

www.wyomingia.org wyocityclerk@netins.net

The next City Council meeting will be Tuesday, August 12th at 7:00pm at City Hall.

Garbage and recycling days are the Thursdays of July 14th and 28th. Garbage only pickup dates are August 7th and 21st. **NOTE: To report a missed garbage or recycling pickup, please call Kluesner Sanitation directly at 563-927-5977.**

All Lion's Club Newsletter information and news should be sent to wyonews@netins.net.

Please update your phone number with City Hall in the event of water emergencies. Also, please make sure any bank account numbers associated with automatic payments are updated.

City-wide garage sales will be happening the 26th & 27th of September. If you have several pieces of Children's & Adult Fall and Winter clothing, this would be a wonderful time to clean your closets and make a little Christmas cash.

Local Community Events:	
Olin Jamboree	August 1 – 3
Iowa State Fair in Des Moines	August 7 - 17

Calkins Square Manager/part-time position.... 1 vacancy Send app/resume & cover ltr to Box 102, Wyoming, IA

Midland Community Schools will begin classes for the 2025-26 school year on Monday, August 25 with an early dismissal. Please check their website for bus and other pertinent information.

The last day to register for the Library's Balloon Animal Event is August 1st. No late registrations or walk-ins will be allowed. Please go to the Friends of Wyoming Public Library Facebook page to register and for more info.

The City of Wyoming will be flushing hydrants on Monday and Tuesday, August 18th and 19th, weather permitting. Customers may experience rust in the system and caution should be taken when doing laundry to prevent stains. If you experience discoloration, please run your cold & hot water until it is clear. Customers with a water softener should by-pass them during the day to prevent any problems. Call 488-3970 with any questions.

There are a few seats on the Wyoming City Council that will be coming up for election. If you have an interest in serving your community, stop into City Hall to find out more information on how to get your name on the ballot.

In an effort to highlight Wyoming as a great community to live in, the Council has been working to address nuisance properties within the city limits. Clean and safe properties make Wyoming an attractive place to live.